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INTRODUCTION

The Center for Excellence in Teaching has completed its second year of operation. 
Following the Thrust for Excellence" Task Force Report and the charge from 
President Diebold, we continued to consult with our Advisory Board and the four 
Institute chairpersons to further develop our conceptual plan for this new body.
The Center s mission and goals statements continued to serve as our guide in 
providing direction for the Institutes.

The organization of the Center for Excellence in Teaching has remained effective. 
Meeting regularly with the four Institute chairs collectively has been fruitful and 
has fostered activities with two institutes working cooperatively. Monthly meetings 
with the Dean of the School of Education and the Advisory Board have been

^e creative energy and collaborative spirit emanating from each Institute have 
been remarkable. While some successful projects were repeated, many new events 
and activities were investigated and brought to fruition. This development has 
been highly desirable inasmuch as we believe that the work of the institutes should 
evolve from its members. The results of the work of the discrete Institutes have 
exceeded our original expectations. We are particularly pleased with the efforts and 
successes of collaboration within the University and with outside institutions. The
Institute chairs have provided exemplary leadership and devoted countless hours to 
their Institutes.

We acknowledge the contributions of President Foster Diebold, Dr. John 
Fleischauer, Provost, and the Center Advisory Board in providing counsel during 
o^ second year. The possibilities for internal and external collaboration have not 
diminished. In fact, each new endeavor serves to encourage us to explore new 
avenues which will expand and strengthen the goals of the Center and the four 
Institutes. We are excited and confident that personnel within the Center for 
Excellence in Teaching will continue to provide the energy and enthusiasm needed 
to meet the demands and challenges facing the teaching profession.

helpful.

CO-DIRECTORS

Ruthanne Atkinson

Robert Connors
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CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING

HIGHLIGHTS

This list represents the main responsibilities that the Co-Directors assumed during 
the 1993-94 academic year.

• Reception for Center for Excellence in Teaching members

• Erie Council for the Arts
• Grants Proposal (December 1993)
• Proposal discussions for 1994-95 Collaboration Grant between 

Center for Excellence in Teaching and Erie Arts Council

• Micro-Teaching Lab
• Discussions
• Proposal submitted to Dean of the School of Education

• Coordinating Committee on Technology
• Discussions
• Plaiming proposal submitted to Provost

• General Management of Office

• Coordination of Institutes

• Special activities (see Activities chart on page 4)

CENTER NOTEBOOK

All events sponsored by the Center for Excellence in Teaching and its Institutes are 
documented in a notebook kept in the main office. This notebook is available to 
university personnel upon request. Please call 732-2916 for more information.

SPECIAL THANKS

The Co-Directors and Institute Chairs gratefully acknowledge the contributions of 
the following graduate assistants:

Yvette Bryant 
Gwyn Horner 
Barbra Sprott 
Leslie Van Tassel 
Debra Westcott

We welcome our new part-time secretary, Theresa Villella. Her assistance in 
compiling this annual report has been invaluable.
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CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING

EVENT/
DATE/
INSTITUTE

CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE

Speaker; Gerard Longo Educational 
Reform "Outcome-Based Education 
Day" 10/4/93 Center for 
Excellence in Teaching and 
Curriculum, Instruction and 
Collaboration Institute

American Education Week "Tips 
For Teachers" 11/15 to 11/19/94 
Center for Excellence in Teaching

Visiting Scholar from Pakistan: 
Retshid Shah "The Educational 
^stem in Pakistan" 12/1/93 
Center for Excellence in Teaching

WQLN Radio Broadcast "The 
Need for Role Models for Today's 
Children" 2/18 to 2/19/94

Academic Festival Presentation 
"EUP's Center for Excellence in 
Teaching: A New Initiative" 
2/23/94

Visiting Scholar from Pakistan: 
Asad Larik "The Status of 
American Literature in Pakistan" 
3/9/94 Center for Excellence in 
Teaching and the English and 
Humanities Club

Round Table Workshop 4/7/94 
Center for Excellence in Teaching 
and Kappa Delta Pi

AcnvmES

PERSON IN ASSISTED NUMBER
CHARGE BY ATTENDED COMMENTS

Rutharme Atkinson, Dean of 250 under-
Robert Connors, Education Office graduates,
Ken Adams 100 graduate

students, 20 
faculty

Ruthanne Atkinson, 
Robert Connors

200 packets of 
"Teaching Tips" 
distribute

Ruthanne Atkinson, 35
Robert Connors

Robert Connors, Ernie Dettore
Cynthia Legin-Bucell

Ruthanne Atkinsorv 
Robert Connors

Session 1: 4 
Session 2:16

Ruthanne Atkinson, 25
Robert Connors

Susan Criswell, Robert Cormors 80
Mary Jo Melvin



THE

INSTITUTES



INSTITUTE FOR CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION,
& COLLABORATION

NAME DEPARTMENT
SCHOOL

*Dr. Kenneth Adams Educational Services
School of Education

Dr. Richard Arnold Assistant Dean of Education
School of Education

Dr. Salene Cowher Counseling and Human
Development
School of Education

Dr. John Criswell Elementary Education
School of Education

Ms. Joan Dengel Educational Services
School of Education

Dr. Raymond Dombrowski Educational Services
School of Education

Dr. Barbara Rahal Elementary Education
School of Education

Dr. Nicholas Stupiansky Elementary Education
School of Education

Dr. Caroline Gryta English/Theatre Arts
School of Liberal Arts

Mr. James Palmer Sociology/Anthropology
School of Liberal Arts

Mr. Paul Knuth Geosciences
School of Science, Management, & 
Technologies

’^Institute Chairperson



Dr. Theresa Thewes Chemistry
School of Science, Management, & 
Technologies

Mr. Steven Hazlewood Student Development
Student Affairs

Dr. Robert McConnell Office for Students with
Disabilities
Student Affairs

Dr. Paul Harakal Superintendent,
Penncrest School District

Dr. John Leuenberger Executive Director
Northwest Tri-County
Intermediate Unit #5

Dr. William Stockebrand Superintendent,
Fairview School District

Mr. Andrew Lawlor Interim Associate Vice President for 
Academic Programs and
Dean of University College

Mr. Allen Clark Student Representative

Ms. Mary Stainbrook Graduate Assistant Representative
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Institute for Curriculum, Instruction and Collaboration

Fall 1993

• The Institute formed subcommittees with the expanded membership. The 
following subcommittees were formed:

• Collaboration with Area Superintendents
• Future Teachers Organization
• Co-Advisement
• Grants/Research Activity
• Science Activities
• Collaborative Directory
• Middle Level Conference
• Outcome Based Education Day

• Breakfast meetings were held in November and December with the area 
superintendents. School of Education Chairpersons, Ken Adams, and the 
Dean of Education.

• Eleven area superintendents attended the November Breakfast
Meeting. Richard Arnold, Nick Stupiansky and Salene Cowher 
presented overviews of major grant initiatives under their direction.

• The Ii\stitute in collaboration with the Center for Excellence in Teaching and 
the Dean of Education office made plans for the Outcome Based Education 
Day on October 4.

• Planning for the Evening of Science started.

• Collaborative Directory was revised throughout the semester.

• The Institute worked with the Middle Level Committee on the October 16 
conference. The conference was a success. One hundred and ten Educators 
attended.

• The Future Teachers Organization subcommittee set up a timetable for 
meetings with interested area teachers to connect them with School of 
Education faculty and education majors. •

• On December 7, the first meeting was held for School of Education 
faculty and representatives from student educational organizations. 
The purpose of the meeting was to establish the groundwork for the 
potential formation of a school district and university Chapter 
Membership in Future Educators of America.
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The Grants/Research Activity subcommittee worked on grant opportunities 
on university teaching and interdisciplinary studies.

The Institute, Science, Management, and Technologies, and Educational 
Services Department approved the CoAdvisement proposal. It was sent to 
the Dean of Education for further action.

Spring 1994

Ken Adams served as the liaison and met with the area superintendents at 
the Northwest Tri-County Intermediate Unit #5 each month. Action 
research questions related to superintendent strategic plans were identified.

Work on the Collaborative Survey continued.

The Institute co-sponsored a workshop with the Ethics and Values Education 
Institute on Ethical Advisement.

The Future Educators of America contacted School of Education faculty to 
serve as liaisons to individual schools.

The Evening of Science Activities was held on April 18. It was attended by 
800 participants.

The Teachers Roundtable was held on May 9. Teachers nominated by their 
respective superintendents were invited.

An Educational Technology subcommittee was formed and met on March 18. 
The purpose of the subcommittee is to address university collaboration on 
inclusion of technology.

A survey was developed to gather information on research in university 
teaching.

Ken Adams made an Academic Festival presentation, "Project Erie: Teacher 
Development Center Without Walls."



Summer 1994

Literature Searches for School District Research completed (7 districts).

Ken Adams met with School District contacts to develop pilot research 
designs.

Master Teacher's Report: Overview from Dialogue on May 9.

University Active Teaching - Action Research: Plarming in progress.

Project ERIE - Wayne Middle School Learning Styles Research - statistical 
Analysis.



CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, AND COLLABORATION INSTITUTE

AcnvmES

EVENT/
DATE/ PERSON IN
INSTITUTE CHARGE

CURRICULUM,
INSTRUCTION, AND 
COLLABORATION

Speaker; Gerard Longo Educational KenAdcims 
Reform "Outcome-Bcised Education 
Day" Superintendent's Luncheon 
10/4/93

Collaboration with Area KenAdams
Superintendents Breakfast 
meetings: 11 & 12/93 Intermediate 
Unit #5 Monthly Meetings 
1 to 5/94

Middle Level Conference Kathleen Benson
Elizabeth Baenen 10/16/94
Curriculum, Instruction and
Collaboration and Middle Level
Committee

Future Teacher Organization JoanDengel
Meeting 12/7/93

Academic Festival Presentations 
"Project Erie; Teacher Development 
Center Without Walls" Ken Adams 
2/21 & 2/23/94

Ethical Advisement Workshop lean Fera
3/10/ 94 with Institute for Ethics 
and Values Education (2 sessions)

Evening of Science Activities 
4/18/94 Ken Adams,
John Criswell, Bruce Smith and 
Theresa Thewes

ASSISTED NUMBER
BY ATTENDED

Dean of 30 EUP
Education Office personal /

public school 
administra­
tors

110

12

Session 1:12 
Session 2: 14

39 EUP 
administra­
tion faculty

Leslie VanTassel 800 
Debra Westcott participants 

170 teachers

Master Teachers: Roundtable 28
Dinner 5/9/94 Ken Adams

COMMENTS

50 science 
presentations
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INSTITUTE FOR EARLY CHILDHOOD
EDUCATION

NAME DEPARTMENT
SCHOOL

*Dr. Karen Bauer Elementary Education
Education

Dr. Kathleen Dailey Elementary Education
School of Education

Ms. Mary Jo Melvin Elementary Education
School of Education

Ms. Ruth Nash-Thompson Special Education & School
Psychology
School of Education

Ms. Maureen Walcavich Elementary Education
School of Education

Dr. Cynthia Legin-Bucell Psychology
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Constance Mullineaux Art
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Roy Shinn Speech and Communication
Studies
School of Liberal Arts

Ms. Janice Giltinan Nursing
School of Science, Management, & 
Technologies

Dr. Dale Hunter Biology & Health Services
School of Science, Management, & 
Technologies

Dr. Michael Bucell Counseling and Personal
Development
Student Affairs

Ms. Brenda Beal 

^Institute Chairperson

11
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Institute for Early Childhood Education 

Fall 1993

The second edition of the "Early Childhood Newsletter" was disrtbuted to all 
Institute members in the Center for Excellence m Teachmg, Schwl of
Education faculty, and elementary/early cWWhood education smdente.^^
Copies were mailed to area pediatricians offices and child care centers 
northwest Pennsylvania.

Th» T»,rhpr'« T oiinee talk show with Karen Bauer continued vm the _EUP 
SSST^est speakers included Gen X'
Criswell, Sandra Waite-Stupiansky and Maureen Walcavich. (See Appendix

A.)
Contact with the Cambridge Springs Women's Prison regarding continuation 
of Parent Education classes was continued.

Planning was begun for the Tenth Annual Early Childhood Conference.

Planning was begun for the First Annual Children's Fair to celebrate Week of 

the Young Child.
Kitty Cansilla, Executive Director of Community Shelter Services, was mvited 
to present information on homeless children. Institate members then 
discussed related projects that could address the Institute s goals.

A Brown Bag Session was held on November 16. Roy Shinn presented The 
Role of Hearing in Early Childhood Development." Thirty-five persons

attended.

Spring 1994

The third edition of the Early Childhood newsletter was distributed to^l 
Institute members in the Center for ExceUence ^
Education department members. Participants at the
Education conference received copies of the second and third editions of the 

"Early Childhood Newsletter."

Thp Taarhpr's l ounge talk show with Karen Bauer was continued m 
roni^ctiorwimtheW television studio. Guest speakers included 
Ruthanne Atkinson and Robert Connors. (See Appendix A.)

Cynthia Ugin-Bucell and Karen Bauer conducted a parenting program on 
March 15 at the Cambridge Springs Women's Prison.
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A Brown Bag Session was held on March 15. Richard Forcucci gave a multi- 
media presentation, "Stuttering." Forty attended.

• The first Annual Week of the Young Child celebration was held April 17-23. 
(App>endix B)

• The Children's Fair on Saturday, April 23 was attended by 
approximately 100 children. Games, face painting, balloons, 
refreshments, prizes were organized by Karen Bauer, Mary Jo Melvin, 
Ruth Nash-Thompson and School of Education majors. The event 
raised $35, and toys and books for community homeless children.

• Connie Mullineaux and art students organized the Art Fair. Twenty- 
five children participated. Art Fair activities were tie dying, jewelry 
making, and crayon-wax resist plaster casting.

• Jan Giltinan and nursing students organized the Health Fair.

• Elementary Education students of Nick Stupiansky and Ruthanne 
Atkinson presented learning activities during Math & Literacy Days.

• A Brown Bag Session was held on April 18. Ernest Dettore, Sandra Waite- 
Stupiansky and Donna Martin presented "A Panel on Play."

• The Tenth Annual Early Childhood Conference was held on May 19 and 20. 
Several members of the Institute made presentations and assisted at the 
conference. Ruthanne Atkinson and Kathleen Dailey organized the event. It 
was sponsored by the Institute, Elementary Education department and IRCS. 
Two hundred and sixty attended. Jerlean Daniel, President-Elect of the 
National Association for the Education of Young Children, was the keynote 
speaker.

• Planning sessions for the continuation of parenting classes at Cambridge 
Springs Women's Prison were held with Cynthia Legin-Bucell and Karen 
Bauer from EUP and Superintendent Wolfe, Mr. Richard Learn, and Martha 
Miller from the correctional institution. •

• A grant, "The Mother and Child Project," a cooperative project between the 
Cambridge Springs Women's prison and Edinboro LFniversity was submitted 
by Cynthia Legin-Bucell and Karen Bauer to Learn and Serve America. The 
project is designed to continue and expand the parenting program at the 
prison.
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Summer 1994

The third edition of the "Early Childhood Newsletter" was distributed to area 
child care professionals, area pediatricians' offices and child care centers in 
northwest Pennsylvania.

Taping of The Teacher's Lounge continued production in conjunction with 
the EUP television studio.

Parent Education sessions were held at the Cambridge Women's Prison in 
July and August. These sessions were planned and conducted by Cynthia 
Legin-Bucell and Karen Bauer.
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EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION INSTITUTE

AcnvmEs
EVENT/
DATE/
INSTITUTE

PERSON IN 
CHARGE

ASSISTED
BY

NUMBER
ATTENDED

EARLY CHILDHOOD
EDUCATION

Brown Bag Session "The Role of 
Hearing in Early Childhood 
Development" Roy Shinn 11/16/93

Karen Bauer 35 attended

Parenting Program held at the 
Cambridge Springs Women's Prison 
3/15; 7/26 & 28; 8/2 & 4/94

Cynthia Legin-Bucell, 
Karen Bauer

25 attended

Brown B^ Session "Stuttering" 
Richard f^rcucci 3/15/94 Karen Bauer 40 attended

The Week of The Young Child 
4/17-23/94

Karen Bauer Mary Jo Melvin 45 attended 
(children)

Ruth Nash- 
Thompson

75 attended 
(children)

Connie
Mullineaux

25 attended

Brown Bag Session "A Panel on 
Play" 4/18/94

Ernie Dettore,
Sandra Waite- 
Stupiansky,
Dorma Martin

Ruthanne 
Atkinson and 
Nick Stupiansky

Early Childhood Conference 
"Reflections on Quality in Early 
Childhood" Speaker Jerlean Daniel

Rutharme Atkinson, 
Kathleen Deiiley

Karen Bauer 260 attended

5/19 to 5/20/94 sponsored by 
Early Childhood Institute, 
Elementary Education, IRCS

COMMENTS

Raised $35, toys, 
and books for 
community/ 
homeless children

Gcimes, face 
painting, balloons, 
refreshments, prizes

Art Fair

Health Fair

Children's Fair

Math & Literacy 
Days

15



INSTITUTE FOR ETHICS AND VALUES
EDUCATION

NAME DEPARTMENT
SCHOOL

*Dr. Mary Bevevino Educational Services
School of Education

President Foster Diebold President, EUP

Dr. Susan Criswell Educational Services
School of Education

Ms. Linda Mukina Health & Physical Education 
School of Education

Dr. Edmund Abegg Philosophy
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Jack Culbertson Psychology
School of Liberal Arts

Mr. Roger Solberg English/Theatre Arts
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Donald Swift History
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. James Dunn Business Administration & 
Economics
School of Science,
Management, & Technologies

Dr. David Fulford Biology & Health Services
School of Science,
Management, & Technologies

Mr. Karim Hossain Physics & Technologies
School of Science,
Management, & Technologies

^Institute Chairperson
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Ms. Sherry Reynolds Business Administration & 
Economics
School of Science, 
Management, & Technologies

Ms. Cindy Clark-Wilcox Student Development/ 
Program & Activities
Student Affairs

Ms. Barbara Stolar Residence Life
Student Affairs

Ms. Jean Fera Academic Support Services 
University College

Ms. Janet Bowker Alumni Office
Administration &
Institutional Advancement

Ms. Tina Oonnithan Program Assistant, 
International Studies, 
Programs, and Services

Ms. Leslie Flynn Student Representative

Ms. Kelley Sobek Student Representative
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INSTITUTE FOR ETHICS AND VALUES EDUCATION

Fall 1993

• The Freshman Values Inquiry Project was discussed and finalized.

• Six Educational Service faculty held evening seminars for their 
freshmen majors to discuss the Freshman Values Inquiry Project.

• A review of the first faculty workshop for the Problem-Solving and Conflict 
Resolution Grant was discussed, along with a summary of future 
workshops.*

• Ken Adams and Tina Oonnithan reported on their attendance at the Society 
for Values and Higher Education conference held in August at Bowdoin 
College, Maine.

• The Interuniversity Values Newsletter was discussed. Edinboro faculty will 
be encouraged to submit articles for inclusion.

• Three undergraduate students attended the Fifth Annual Women's Institute 
at McKeever Environmental Center. The possibility of writing a mini-grant 
to be presented to the Commission on the Status of Women was discussed.

• The President's Scholarship application was further finalized.

• The interdisciplinary course offering for general education. Ethics and 
American Education, was discussed.

• The steering committee discussed sponsoring a student-faculty film series for 
the spring semester dealing with ethical dilemmas with a faculty-led 
discussion after the film.

• The Institute discussed arranging for a speaker on ethical advisement to visit 
our campus. The CIC Institute will work with subcommittee member Jean 
Fera.

• The Institute discussed inservice programs focusing on various aspects of 
political correctness. Political correctness was a topic for the Academic 
Festival and a spring symposium.

• Members were asked to review recently circulated articles on the teaching of 
history, values audits, and the use of curriculum in moral development.

• The Institute discussed a possible grant proposal submitted by Peg Bevevino 
and Susan Criswell.
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• The Miami University of Ohio multicultural interactive video was rented for 
the spring semester.

• Institute members reviewed articles for possible distribution to faculty for use 
during Black History Month.

Spring 1994

• The Institute along with the General Electric Corporation sponsored the 
AAUW Conference, "Broadening Horizons: A Conference Dedicated to 
Women and Girls,: on January 22. Susan Criswell served as the conference 
coordinator. The University was represented by 11 faculty speakers.

• The Institute’s film and discussion series will begin in February.

• Follow-up work on the Freshman Values Exploration Project was conducted.

• Problem-Solving and Conflict Resolution workshops were discussed and 
dates planned.*

• An Academic Dishonesty Workshop was held in conjunction with the 
Problem-Solving and Conflict Resolution workshop on March 5. The 
speaker was Frederick Miller of the Community College of Allegheny 
County.

• The "Ethics and American Education" course will be offered in the summer 
and fall.

• Peg Bevevino and Dawn Snodgrass represented EUP and the Institute at the 
National Conference on Ethics at the American Association for Practical and 
Professional Ethics.

• A study of student values utilizing a values audit format was conducted with 
Kappa Delta Pi, and certain areas of business and economics and elementary 
education students.

• An inter-system SSHE grant proposal on Academic Integrity in conjunction 
with Shippensburg University was awarded to the Institute.

• A Political Correctness symposium was held on April 14, Brain Schrag was 
the speaker.

• The Ethical Advisement Workshop was held on March 10, Marc Lowenstein 
was the speaker.
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A subcommittee to encourage students to submit essays for the Elie Wiesel 
Prize was formed.

Pam Elder was awarded the President’s Scholarship by President Diebold.

An article on the most recent copyright guidelines from the Kappan was 
distributed to all faculty.

Summer 1994

Continuing meetings to finalize activities.

Freshman Values project.

Two 2-day workshops on problem solving and conflict resolutions were 
held.*^

For information on the special projects grant, Creating Community on 
Campus: A Training Model in Problem Solving and Conflict Resolution, 
consult the report on file in the Center for Excellence in Teaching.



ETHICS & VALUES EDUCATION INSTITUTE

AcnvmES
EVENT/
date/ person in assisted number
INSTITUTE CHARGE BY ATTENDED COMMENTS

ETHICS & VALUES EDUCATION

Freshman Values Exploration 
Project 8/ 93

PegBevevino 1400 students 
10 faculty 
facilitating

Dept, of Educational Services Held 
Freshman Values Exploration 
Project Seminars for Secondary 
Education Majors 
10/18,19,21,25,26

PegBevevino,
Jcimes Flynn,
KenAdcims,
Charles Gallagher,
Susan Criswell,
Dawn Snodgrass,
Robert Cogem,
Ed Abe^, Jan Kinch
Corbin rowler.
Sherry Reynolds,
Michael Hannan

SSHE Conflict Resolution Grant PegBevevino,
Salene Cowher

Session 1: 25 
Acuity and 
student 
affairs staff, 
8/93

Session 2; 14 
EUP student 
leaders 5 
faculW 
presiding 
10/93

Academic Dishones^ Workshop 
Speaker; Frederick Miller

Gwyn Homer,
Kelley Sobek,
Leslie Flynn

Session 3: 25 
student 
leaders from
Westmoreland
Commur^College, EUP
imdergradu-
ate and
graduate
students, 5
faculty
presenting/
facilitating
3/94

Session 4: 25 
faculty and 
student 
affairs staff, 5 
faculty 
presenting/ 
facilitating 
5/24 & 
5/31/94
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Session 5: 25 
faculty and 
student 
affairs staff, 5 
faculty 
presenting/ 
facilitating 
5/25 & 
6/1/94

AAUW Conference "Broadening 
Horizons: A Corrference Dedicated 
to Women and Girls" jointly 
sponsored by the Ethics Institute 
and G.E. Corp. 1/22/94

Susan Criswell Linda Mukina, 
Peg Bevevino

Indeterminate 
number of 
women/ girls 
from the 
region served; 
3 mvE 
presenters

Martin Luther King, Jr. Celebration 
Peg Bevevino, speaker; Tina 
Oonnithan, participant 1/24/94

Academic Festival Presentations 
2/94

15 students, 4 
faculty and 
staff served; 
one faculty 
presenter

1. Political Correctness Panel Don Swift,
James Dunn

approximate­
ly 30 faculty 
served; 4 
faculty 
panelists

2. Interactive Video on
Multicultural Awareness

Peg Bevevino,
Gwyn Homer

40 students, 2
faculty
served; 2
faculty/
graduate
student
presenters

EEVE Film and Discussion Series

"Do the Right Thing" 3/1/94

"Medicine Man" 4/12/94

Roger Solberg, 
David Fulford, 
Cindy Clark,
Tina Oormithan, 
Kelley Sobek,
Leslie Flynn

4 students

60 students

Ethical Advising Faculty Workshop 
Speaker: Marc Lowenstein
3/10/ 94 with Curriculum, 
Ir\struction & Collaboration

Jean Fera Gwyn Homer 39 EUP 
administra­
tion/faculty

Symoosium: Political Correctness 
Spealcer: Brian Schrag
4/14/94

Don Swift,
James Dunn,
Robert Cormors,
Peg Bevevino,
Gwyn Homer

150 students; 
50 faculty and 
staff served; 
four faculty 
planners and 
moderators; 
one graduate 
student 
plarmer
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INSTITUTE FOR LITERACY

NAME DEPARTMENT
SCHOOL

*Dr. Dawn Snodgrass Educational Services
School of Education

Dr. Janet Fleischauer Elementary Education
School of Education

Dr. William Weber Elementary Education
School of Education

Dr. Louella Bucho English/Theatre Arts
School of Liberal Arts

Ms. Elsie Deal English/Theatre Arts
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Robert Holderer English/Theatre Arts
School of Liberal Arts

Dr. Kiran Misra Biology & Health Services
School of Science, Management & 
Technologies

Dr. John Polo Physics & Technologies
School of Science, Management & 
Technologies

Ms. Julie Fedders Student Development
Student Affairs

Ms. Cathlene Criss Student Representative

*^Institute Chairperson
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Institute for Literacy 

Fall 1993

Planning for Literacy Awareness Week began. It will be held the week of 
March 14-18.

The Institute discussed grant possibilities for literacy.

A Family Literacy Center at Edinboro University was discussed by Nancy 
Briggs and Janet Fleischauer. Some Institute members agreed to pursue grant 
writing for this center.

Developing a brochure depicting the Institute's community activities was 
discussed.

Dawn Snod^ass met with a teacher representative from Strong Vincent to 
discuss if Edinboro students could teach study skills to the high school 
students.

The Institute members discussed a presentation for the Academic Festival.

Janet Fleischauer and Dawn Snodgrass made a presentation to the E.U.W.A. 
on October 30.

Spring 1994

John Polo, Kiran Misra, Janet Fleischauer and Dawn Snodgrass made a 
presentation for the Academic Festival on "The Institute for Literacy: An 
Overview."

Planrung session continued for Literacy Awareness Week. Institute members 
selected areas of interest and organized activities during the week long 
activities. (See Appendix C) Events were held March 14 to 18. •

• Three guest speakers presented:
• Pam Vergona "Reading Recovery" on March 14
• Dan Shelley "Computers in Education" on March 15
• Nancy Briggs "Reading Begins At Home" on March 16
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• Jerry Lovelace, Kiran Misra, John Polo made a panel presentation on 
March 15, "Scientific Literacy - Reading Your Textbook"

• Mary Jo Campbell and Anita Joslyn created a display of "Literacy 
Through Photography", which was featured from March 16 to 18.

• Julie Fedders - Book Give Away and "Book-It" Dance
• Elsie Deal wrote the letters and handled the advertising
• Janet Fleischauer - "Stanley & Iris" film and Vocabulary Testing
• John Polo - Book Sale
• Cathleen Criss - display case in the University Center
• Dawn Snodgrass - publicity, buttons and datesavers
• Louella Bucho - Quick Skills Scan

Reading Pals with McKinley Elementary (Julie Fedders)

Summer 1994

Distribution of 200 packets of Literacy activities for families were sent to local 
Headstart organizations and the community shelters and homes.



LITERACY INSTITUTE

ACnVITIES

EVENT/
DATE/ PERSON IN ASSISTED NUMBER
INSTITUTE CHARGE BY ATTENDED COMMENTS

LITERACY INSTITUTE

Presentation to E.U.W. A.
Janet Fleischauer e»nd
Dawn Snodgrass date 10/30/93
Literacy Institute

Academic Presentation "The 
Institute for Literacy; An 
Overview" Speakers: John Polo,
Kiran Misra, Janet Fleischauer &
Dawn Snodgrass 2/ 21 / 94 Literacy 
Institute

Literacy Awareness Week Dawn Snodgrass
3/14-18/94

Elsie Deal

Cathleen Criss

Guest Speaker Pam Vergona William Weber
"Reading Recovery" 3/14

Guest Speaker Dan Shelley 
"Computers in Education" 3/15

Guest Speaker Nan Briggs "Reading 
Begins At Home" 3/16

Panel Presentation Jerry Lovelace,
Kircm Misra, John Polo "Scientific 
Literacy - Reading Your Textbook"
3/15

E.U.W.A. Presentation "Literacy 
Through Photography" 3/16-18

Book Give Away and 
"Book-It" Dance

"Stanley & Iris" Film and 
Vocabulary Testing

Book Sale

Quick Skills-Scan

Reading Pals with 
McKinley School 
Elementary Education Department

Julie Fedders

Janet Fleischauer

John Polo 

Louella Bucho 

Julie Fedders

Publicity, buttons 
and
correspondences

Correspondences / 
advertising

Display case in 
University Center
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APPENDIX A



EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION INSTITUTE 
EUP TELEVISION SHOW 

TEACHER’S LOUNGE 
CABLE TV PROGRAM

GUEST 

Gen Murphy 

Maureen Walcavich 

Sandra Waite-Stupiansky 

John Criswell 

Roy Shinn

Ruthanne Atkinson/Robert Connors 

Ruthanne Atkinson/Robert Connors

TOPIC

Inclusion

Reading to Young Children 

The Importance of Play 

Assessment

Hearing and Young Children

Thrust for Excellence in the 
School of Education

Center for Excellence in Teaching 
(2 programs)



APPENDIX B



April 17-23
Week of the Young Child

Monday, April 18-

Tuesday, April 19 -

Wednesday, April 20

Thursday, April 21 -

Friday, April 22

Saturday, April 23 -

‘Kids on the Block* 9:30am and 10:30am 
OPEN HOUSE 6:30PM

Music Performance 'A Pocketful of Elreams” 7pm 
(open to Miller School, Day Care and Communityfamilies)

Project Enhance presents "Playing vith Stories" 10 &10;45am

"Morning of Math"
Emerson Gridley - 

ART FAIR (An evening program)

Health Fair
Booths set up in the Multi-Purpose Room 
Emerson Gridley

Planetarium visit @ 12:15 (3/4)

Literacy Day
"Reading and the Young child" 1 lam (for 1/2 hour)

Children's Fair - 12-4pm
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PLEASE SHARE THE FOLLOWING CALENDAR OF ACTIVITIES PLANNED FOR LITERACY 
AWARENESS WEEK WITH YOUR STUDENTS. WE WOULD APPRECIATE IT IF YOU WOULD 
ENCOURAGE YOUR STUDENTS TO PARTICIPATE IN THIS CELEBRATION OF LITERACY.

LITERACY AWARENESS WEEK
MARCH 14-18, 1994

SPONSORED BY
THE INSTITUTE FOR LITERACY

MON 14th BOOK GIVEAWAY 1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE 
VOCABULARY TESTING AND QUICK SKILLS SCAN 1:30-4:00 PM 

UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
BOOK SALE ALL DAY CAMPUS BOOKSTORE
GUEST SPEAKER-PAM VERGONA "READING RECOVERY"

7:30-8:30 PM MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM

TUES 15th BOOK GIVEAWAY 1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE 
VOCABULARY TESTING AND QUICK SKILLS SCAN 1:30-4:00 PM 

UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
BOOK SALE ALL DAY CAMPUS BOOKSTORE
GUEST SPEAKER- DR. DAN SHELLEY "COMPUTERS IN EDUCATION" 

5:00-6:00 PM MILLER COMPUTER LAB
PANEL PRESENTATION-DR.JERRY LOVELACE, DR.KIRAN MISRA 

& DR.JOHN POLO
"SCIENTIFIC LITERACY-READING YOUR TEXTBOOK"
8:00-9:00 PM MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM

WED 16th BOOK GIVEAWAY 1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE 
VOCABULARY TESTING AND QUICK SKILLS SCAN 1:30-4:00 PM 

UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
BOOK SALE ALL DAY CAMPUS BOOKSTORE
E.U.W.A PRESENTATION "LITERACY THROUGH PHOTOGRAPHY" 

1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
GUEST SPEAKER- MRS. NAN BRIGGS "READING BEGINS AT HOME" 

7:00-8:00 PM MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM 
"BOOK-IT" DANCE 9:00-11:30 PM MULTI-PURPOSE ROOM

THUR 17th BOOK GIVEAWAY ALL DAY UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
BOOK SALE ALL DAY CAMPUS BOOKSTORE
E.U.W.A PRESENTATION "LITERACY THROUGH PHOTOGRAPHY" 

1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
MOVIE- "STANLEY AND IRIS" 8:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER

FRI 18th BOOK GIVEAWAY ALL DAY UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE
BOOK SALE ALL DAY CAMPUS BOOKSTORE
E.U.W.A PRESENTATION "LITERACY THROUGH PHOTOGRAPHY" 

1:00-4:00 PM UNIVERSITY CENTER LOUNGE

29


